LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 13th July 2016 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:
D Grout – In the Chair

				Councillors
		
Y Blood		A Samson	N Cope		R Wilkinson	T Halsay	M Jeffery	B Dunn
								
The meeting started at 7.30pm.  There were 6 members of the public  present  and WBC Councillor J Bone

Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies – Received from WBC Councillor C Hallam 

22/16	Declarations of Interest – DPIs –  N Cope Belgrove Park – none other declared.

23/16	Public Participation and Police Report –

Police Reports -
Robbery x 2 - Domestic related (Ongoing investigation).
Domestic related (Ongoing investigation – Linked to above).
Theft x 1 - Wellingborough Road – milk stolen from doorstep.
Violence x 1 - Harassment – Domestic related (Suspect charged)

Public – Query when bench to be installed  - Tuesday/Wednesday next week.

WBC councillors met with Chair to get to know each other – Cllr J Bailey sadly died funeral 25th July.

Chair thanked  WBC Councillor and public for their comments.

24/16	Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 8th June 2016 were agreed and signed by the Chair a as true record.

25/16	Financial Matters/Policies

Resolved to accept payments of £2048.25 for July 2016
	Chq No.
	Payee
	Value
	Description

	000243
	Sublime Media
	£192.00
	Web Hosting

	000244
	Eon
	£388.57
	Unmetered supply

	000245
	HMRC
	£48.00
	Tax July

	000246
	N Cope
	£550.00
	Belgrove cut x 3 & hedge

	000247
	N Daft
	£241.70
	Salary July

	000248
	Mowerman
	£627.98
	Grass cut June/July

	
	
	
	

	Total 
	
	£2,048.25
	



· Bank statement of £40,304.09 was noted. 
· The budget comparison for July was noted.
· It was agreed that notices from Action Fraud and partners could be placed on the website published for 1 month unless longer time is required.

26/16	Highways

· It was noted that information had been received regarding the closure of the Mad Mile roundabout that would take place for 20 weeks within the next 18months and that traffic would be directed through the village.  The road is scheduled to be shut from 1st August for 23 weeks Diversion route for non HGV traffic Gt Harrowden, Little Harrowden to Hardwick Road. Concern was raised regarding the volume of cars and also HGV’s travelling through the village.  A new route has now been sent through stating that no HGV’s should drive through the villages.  HGV drivers can be reported if seen in the where the registration number should be recorded with the time, date and company.  Councillors asked for police attendance for a few days to check the routes.  Request for additional signage stating HGV’s not allowed through villages from highways.  Concern was also raised regarding the school traffic.
· Hilltop Road grass verge cut up to junction
· Footpath from Main Road which runs along the school is overgrown TK11 
· Minutes of the JAG meeting had been sent to councillors prior to the meeting. Parking during school times no action has been taken at the moment but will remain on the JAG agenda for action at a later date.  The only legal reinforcement is the police not the PCSO’s.  School Head has worked with the police in order to try and educate parents to park responsibly.
· VAS – details of the traffic passing through the village were not available. Signs had not been sited due to traffic lights in the village they will be installed at a later date.
· Councillors had met with Balfour Beatty regarding the lights within the village which could be changed/switched off due to the increase in unmetered supply costs.  Councillors had looked at the current lights and it was agreed to ask Balfour Beatty for a cost in order to test the lights.
· Hilltop Road post to be chased regarding installation.

Cllr A Samson left the meeting

27/16	Reports – 
· Belgrove Park – Some weeds were growing through the tarmac area in the play area which may need to be sprayed with weed killer.  It was noted that a small area of wet pore was damaged of which it was agreed to monitor the wear.  The wet pore is also shrinking away from the edges which will also be monitored.  Usage of the dog bags – using approximately 150 bags per week.  Mess in bottom of the park seems to have reduced however query was raised regarding installing the dog bag dispensers in other areas of the village.
· Village Hall – The chair had attended the AGM and was the only member of public there.   He stated that the hall had lost a couple of user groups and although the accounts were sound, revenue was down from the previous year.  The committee were also looking for new members.
· Police liaison role – agreed that Cllr M Jeffery take on the role of police and safety representative and attend the JAG meetings, organise the VAS signs and data and inform the council of issues in respect of crime and safety.
28/16	Planning Information

· Planning application - WP/16/00383/FUL – Double garage 17 Kings Lane – no objections raised.

29/16	Correspondence

· Some residents in Hilltop Road had received a letter stating that highways will be carrying out a bat watch between 2.30am and 5.30am looking at resident’s properties.



There being no further business the meeting closed at  8.40 p.m.				Chair
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